
 
 

 
 

Town of Summit  
 
The Town Board met in regular session on April 5th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the town fire hall.  President Frank Eccles 

present, members Kathleen Quale & Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance officer, Calvin 

Pies, Jennica Potebaum, Corey Quale, Sandy Lowery, Arlo Anderson, Donn Richter, Katrina Boyum, Jim Thurman and 

David VanElsacker.   

 
Eccles called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Public communications: Building permits for Katrina Boyum and the 

County Line Campground were approved.  The building permit from Donn Richter requesting a steel container as a 

storage shed was tabled.  Norma will check with First District regarding the allowance of a container with our zoning.           
  
Motion by Quale, second by Eccles to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion carried. 

*Insert Claims  
  
Old Business Delinquent water bills were discussed. 
  

Motion by Quale, second by Bauer to approve three revised proposals from Bituminous Paving Inc for paving three 
inch bituminous mat on certain areas of the following streets and avenues in Summit:  Sherman, Sheridan, Grant, 
Beech, Pine & Walnut.  Streets going to and from school are designated in these proposals.  Dollar amounts on 
the quotes are as follows:  $90,470, $83,498 and $58,930.  One third payment due upon completion, one third 
due January 15, 2022 and the remaining one third due January 15, 2023.  All aye. Motion carried. 
      
New Business:  The Town clean-up will be like last year. Langager’s will provide roll-offs that will be moved next to 

the railroad tracks on main street.  Residents will need to put their unwanted items in the roll-offs.   If assistance is 

needed to get the items to the roll-off, please call Kathy Quale and she will find the assistance needed for the 

resident.  Roll-offs will be delivered around April 23rd and will stay until around May 10th.            

 

Lot 5 block 42 (by apartments west of bar) previously surplused will be auctioned at the next meeting on May 3rd at 

7pm.   

 

The bleachers at the park will be repaired.   New picnic tables will also be looked for.      

 

Daycare issues were discussed.  

 

Maintenance report:  AP & Sons has offered the Town a 2012 Terex PTO80 skidsteer for sale with forks and bucket for 

$23,000.  A skidsteer will be needed for the prep work for Bituminous Paving to be done by the Town.   Motion by 

Quale, second by Bauer to approve the purchase of this skidsteer.   This claim will be added to the April claims.   

Norma will add to insurance after receiving the serial number.      

 

Maintenance continued-While digging the water line for Donn Richters house a clay tile pipe was found.  This clay tile 

will be replaced.  Cost should be under $10,000.  Approval was given to put in a spillway by Betty Mogen’s corner. 

 

Motion by Eccles, second by Quale to adjourn meeting. Motion carried. The next regular town board meeting will be 

Monday, May 3rd, 2021 at 7:00pm at the town fire hall.   

  

Norma Arend, Finance Officer  


